
Bonby Neighbour Hood Watch Meeting 

Bonby Village Hall       -       Thursday 30th May 2019 
 

Minutes 

Meeting commenced at 7pm 

 

Agenda   

I. Welcome 

II. Apologies 

III. Clerk to Parish Council 

IV. Video Presentation 

V. A.O.B 

VI. Date of Next Meeting 

 

I. Welcome 

Robert Hopkins, Chair opened the meeting and welcomed the guests for the evening 

 

II. Apologies  

Mrs Linda Jackson 

Mr & Mrs M Bishop 

Mr & Mrs S Robertshaw 

Mrs A Burbage 

 

III. Clerk to Parish Council 

Holly Hanson explained due to lack of support at village Parish Council meetings it was agreed she would attend the 

neighbourhood watch meetings for the first 10 minutes to discuss any problems, complaints or queries members of the village 

have and hopefully going forward the two groups will become pro-active together. 

The points raised were: 

• The smell from the Biowaste plant on Middlegate Lane – can everybody report any smells regularly to the Environment 

Agency Incident Report Line (0800 807060) they need at least 50 calls on one problem for them to raise a complaint or 

look into further action. 

• Village Planting Day 09th June, all are welcome to help plant up various containers around the village 

• Next Parish Council Meeting is 03rd June 2o19  
• St Andrews Place Footpath is an ongoing concern the Parish Council have and are hoping repairs will be completed 

soon 

• 34 Main Street has a tarmac gully, this issue has been raised and she will take the matter further with North 

Lincolnshire Highways 

• The ongoing issue with Carr Lane 

Holly thanked everybody for their time and left at 7.34pm 

 

IV. Video Presentation 

Jack Ellerton and Caroline Boff from Humberside Police Making A Difference Campaign/ North Lincolnshire Council Safer 

Neighbourhood Team attended the meeting to give us a short presentation on home security. 

• It was to make us aware of how burglars pick properties 

• Do we have deterrents on our property? 

• Do we keep our homes and windows locked? 

• Do we keep our valuable safe whilst we are away? 

• Immobolise.com was a recommend website for valuables 

 

V. A.O.B 

• Parked cars on footpaths – can we do anything? We were all in agreement this was more a parish council issue but a 

brief discussion on what was possible such as mentioning it in the monthly Wolds newsletter or placing Highway 

Parking Leaflets on offending vehicles. 

• Can we offer community assistance to anybody in need not just the vulnerable members of the village? Future 

discussion 

• 16 plate truck seen in the village advertising for tree trimming and gardening services, possible suspicious everybody 

was made aware. 

 



VI. Next Meeting 

Thursday 18th July 
 

Meeting closed at 8.15pm 
 

 

 


